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NOTICE OF INTENT IS HERBY GIVEN for the preparation of a [}{ Negative Declaration [ Mitigated Negative
Declaration for Conditional Use Permit #19-0005 Initial Study #19-0006 Palo Verde County Water District
(PVCWD) Water Wells Replacement Project, pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act and the
County of Imperial's Rules and Regulations to Implement California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) as

amended.
LEAD AGENCY: Imperial County Planning & Development Services Department (ICPDS)
APPLICANT: Palo Verde County Water District

PROJECT LOCATION: 572 Ben Hulse Highway, Palo Verde, CA 92266: APN 006-120-089-000

The project site O is X is not listed on any list under Government Code Section 65962 5.

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The applicant proposes to replace two (2) existing water wells with two (2) new water
wells (with all associated appurtenances, including electrical components) within the Palo Verde Water
Treatment Plant and Distribution System, which is a public water system that supplies treated groundwater to a
small community in Palo Verde, consisting of 124 residential service connections, 7 commercial businesses, one
multi-family property and the Palo Verde County Park.

PuBLIC HEARING: An Imperial County Planning Commission public hearing will be conducted on Wednesday
May 22, 2019, at 9:00 a.m. in the County Administration Center (Board Room) located at 940 Main Street, El
Centro, CA, 92243 to consider the adoption of the proposed Negative Declaration, in conjunction with the
proposed project.

COMMENT PERIOD: 04/26/19 to 05/15/19 at 5:00 p.m.
Comments will be accepted for the proposed project during this period. You may submit comments by mail, fax
or email at dianarobinson@co.imperial.ca.us. Only comments submitted during the specified period will be

considered unless otherwise aliowed under CEQA.

DOCUMENT AVAILABILITY: All required documents for the project are available at the ICPDS office located at 801
Main St. EI Centro, CA 92243 during normal working hours of 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.
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